
 

 

 

                                                                       

 
 
  
 

  

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

                         

 
 
  

         
 
 

NEXT MEETING 
March 7, 2019 
Next Meeting, Thursday, March 7, 2019   ROOM A 

   6:00 PM - SOCIAL TIME (AS USUAL) 
6:30 PM – DEMO    7:30 MEETING STARTS 

Pueblo West Library 

298 S Joe Martinez Blvd, Pueblo West 
 

Thank you to Toni Hughes and  
Lori Dickerman for the great refreshments  

For our February meeting. 

 
 

MARCH REFRESHMENTS 
Diana Werthman, Jesse Duran  

Edmund Gallegos 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

SCWS Members 
Hope everyone had a great Valentine’s Day! 

The very first thing I want to say is that a dear 
friend and member is moving away and will no 

longer be a part of our group.  BETH ALLEN. 
 I will miss her smiling face that I have seen for 
many, many years as a member of SCWS. She 

attends every meeting . 
Enjoy your family Beth, and all your grand babies!  

 I apologize for the out of focus picture, but it’s all 
 I had.  You will be missed. 

I will be sending the prospectus and SCWS show 
rules for our upcoming SCWS Membership Show 

very soon. The show will take place in April thru the 
end of April at the Pueblo West Library. 

I will also bring some entry forms to the March 
meeting.  I hope we can all show our support for 

SCWS by participating in our shows and supporting 
our fellow artists.  Coming to the receptions and 
viewing the shows is also a big part of supporting 

our group. You can bring your entry form and fee to 
our March 7th meeting.  You can also bring it  
at the time of intake with your paintings on 
 Monday, April 1st.   10:00 a.m. till 12 p.m. 

See your prospectus for further information. 
We also need to be thinking about our upcoming 
elections.  If anyone is interested in running for a 

position just let us know by the March 7th meeting. 
I will post the nominations in the March Newsletter. 

Voting will be done at the April Meeting. 
In May we will install the elected officers and  

Board Members.  See you in March! 
 

Mary Cotner   SCWS President 
 
                           
 

“ART SHOWS US 
THERE’S STILL A LOT THAT 
IS GOOD AND BEAUTIFUL 

IN THE WORLD.” 

We hope you continue with your 
outstanding watercolors! We will miss you. 

Thank You to Joni Giarrantano 
Joni sent 2 door prizes to be given away at 

our meeting.  A drawing was held. 
2 watercolor sets were the prizes. 

The winners were:  
Beth Allen and Lynette Holmes 

Beth Allen 
has 

moved to 
Hugo, CO. 

SCWS 
Member 

since  
2002 



 

   
 
 
 
Larry is a graduate of the American Academy of Art in Chicago where he specialized in advertising art. 
He also has a BA from Eastern Illinois University. 
After serving in the Air Force, he worked in a small advertising agency in Chicago for two years than  
entered a career in federal civil service.  He retired with over 38 years of providing management 
of graphics, photography, video production, presentation services and video teleconferencing for  
various Air Force installations.  
Always having a love for watercolor painting, he decided to make a serious attempt at this difficult 
media. He has attended workshops with Martha Mans, Eric Weingardt, Stephen Quiller, 
David Drummond, Tom Owen, John Salminen and Mark Mehaffey.  
Larry is a signature member of the National Watercolor Society, Colorado Watercolor Society, 
the Kansas Watercolor Society, & Pikes Peak Watercolor Society.  Larry is based in Colorado  
and his paintings can be found in homes and business’ around the United States and in Europe. 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 
                                  
 

 

 

 

Guest Artist for February, Larry Haught 

Walk along Fountain Creek                                        Glowing Aspens                                                          Larry Haught 

Awards/Signature Memberships                                          
Kansas Watercolor Society 
Colorado Watercolor Society 
Pikes Peak Watercolor Society 
National Watercolor Society 

 H.K. Holbine Award, National Watercolor 
Society 
National Watercolor Society 89th Traveling 
Exhibition 
 

 

 
Nestor Weigand, Jr. Patron Purchase Award,  
Kansas Watercolor Society 
Artisans of Santa Fe Award,  
New Mexico Watercolor Society   
Honorable Mention, Watercolor Art Society-
Houston International Exhibit 
 
© 2013 Larry Haught Watercolors 
  

 



 

                                                                         
                                                        

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

     Ken’s demonstration is how to present watercolor without glass. Ken gave us a step by step instruction sheet. Trim 
painting to fit board exactly, spray 3-6 coats of archival varnish, apply acrylic medium generously to both the board and 
back of painting, position painting on board and cover with plastic then roll with brayer from center outward, place 
board over painting with weights on top and let stand to dry overnight remove board and plastic and apply bee’s wax 
using thin coat, buff with lint free soft cloth and repeat waxing several times allow to dry several hours between coats. 
Thank you, Ken for a very informative demonstration. The business meeting was started at 7:05 by president Mary 
Cotner. Treasurer Cheryl Pennington was absent as she is having surgery next week, so no treasurer’s report was given. 
President Mary Cotner also mentioned Joni Giarratano had a knee replacement, Lynette Holmes had shoulder surgery 
and Beth Allen has moved to be closer to family. OLD BUSINESS: President Mary Cotner informed us that the 
Membership Show is in April at the Pueblo West Library and take-in will be April 1st. The opening reception will be 
Saturday April 6th from 1-3. Mary Cotner asked Virginia Craig to present a plan for the SCWS yard sale at the next 
meeting. 
NEW BUSINESS: Mary Cotner announce that Annette McGuire will be the Signature Membership Chair and will also 
work on the Aquarius State Show in, 2020. She is in California this evening because she has been accepted into an 
International show. Congratulations Annette! Mary Cotner mentioned that this is an election year and please let Mary 
know if you are interested in any position. All positions are up for re-election. Nominees will be listed in the March 
newsletter. We also would like more board members. Curt Gillespie handed out entry forms for the Westcliff Annual 
Calendar Contest. Entry date is March 2nd. Kudos to Lori Dickerman who sold 3 paintings and has a show at FCA in 
Canon City the month of Feb. Patti Fiolkoski has a show this month at Avenue of Art and Antiques. Virginia Craig took 
Best of Show at Pueblo Art Guild for non-pro group. Toni Hughes took 3rd place in PUEBLO Art Guild Show. Lynette 
Holmes has a show from Jan 19-Feb 28 at the Artisan Textile Center. Congratulations to all. Motion was made by Lori 
Dickerman and 2nd by Carol Kilstofte to adjourn.  
Meeting was adjourned at 7:20.             Respectfully submitted:    Mary Burke, Secretary 

This is an Election Year. 
It’s time to start thinking about SCWS election of new officers. 

Every Officer and Board Member currently will have the opportunity to step down  
or to run again.  Any member can run to be an SCWS Officer or Board member. 

If you are interested in being nominated let us know by the March Meeting.   
 

  

MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY MEETING 

Special shout out to Virginia Craig who won “Best of Show” Non-Pro at the Pueblo Art Guild. Also                      
won at the Pueblo Art Guild.  Karen Oreskovich won first place for “Colorado Winter”. 

Annette McGuire received a 1st place for her “Back Porch Flowers”.  
Toni Hughes won 3rd place. 

 Lori Dickerman sold 3 pieces at Fremont Center for the Arts in Canon City 
Sharon Conner sold 2 pieces             Ken McGowan sold 1 piece 

SCWS MEETING Feb. 7, 2019 Social our started at 6pm.with 13 members in 
attendance, and 1 guest, Monica McGowan. Thank you to Toni Hughes and 

Lori Dickerman for the delicious goodies. They were enjoyed by all. Ken 
McGowan started his demonstration at 6:30 



 

                                                                                      
 
 
 
 
  

    

 
 

 

Some of our members have been needing some 
thoughts and prayers as they go thru 

some difficult health issues.   
They are slowly coming back to the meetings 
and we are very happy to see them again and 
we have a few that won’t be back for a bit but 

keep them in your thoughts! 
Joni Giarratano, Cheryl Pennington 
Lynette Holmes and Tom Lockhart 

 

ARTISTS CORNER       

Home Sweet Home                   Mary Cotner 

Be sure and go see Lynette’s Fiber Artist Show! 

 

You can’t use up creativity.  The more you use the more you have 
                                                                                                                                                                                Maya Angelou 

                                                              

Christmas Roses                             Joni Giarratano 

 
The Thinker                                                     Janet Garroutte 

Padi Fiolkoski is having a show this month at the 
Avenue of Art and Antiques. 

Below are attachments for the Calendar Contest 



 

 

  



 

 


